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B 67
DRAFT-07/21/2011
FINAL –07/28/2011
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For June 16, 2011
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:08 p.m.  President   Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex.  
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes. 
     Members absent: Daniel Castillo. 

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. The Mission Statement was read by Mr. Ford.  

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.   Superintendent Nava introduced GHS art student Manuel Golden, his foster parent Marty Nieto, and his art teacher Susana Arredondo.  Ms. Arredondo said that Manuel’s artwork received first place for New Mexico’s Second Congressional District.  His piece, which is untitled, is a depiction of a traditionally-garbed Native American in pastel.  It will be displayed at the U.S. Capital Building. Manuel and Mr. Nieto will travel to Washington, DC on June 21st.      
            Superintendent Nava announced that STHS student Carlos Hernandez jumped a record 7’3” at the San Clemons Invitational at Burgess H.S.  Carlos is applying for dual citizenship, and has been asked by the Mexican Federation to represent Mexico in the Olympics.   

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford said that he and some of the board members attended the NMSBA Law Conference and brought back a lot of important information.

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Vice-President Saenz congratulated Manuel and told him to take advantage of his talent and he will be successful.  Ms. Saenz said attending the Law Conference is always beneficial.  

	
	Secretary Viramontes wished Manuel luck and told him to enjoy his trip to D.C.   Mrs. Viramontes said attending the law conference is enlightening and they receive a lot of advice.  She said the Seamless Summer Camps are going great and the ribbon cutting for the Southern Hub was done prior to the board meeting.  She shared information with the board members regarding the upcoming awards for the NMSBA.  

	
	Gloria Irigoyen congratulated Manuel on his first place award on his art piece and Mr. Nieto for his dedication and hard work as a foster parent.  Ms. Irigoyen thanked the board members for the advice they share with her and said she was glad she was able to attend the Law Conference and learned a lot.    

	
	Daniel Castillo - absent

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative 
 and Mr. Alfredo Holugin, director of Maintenance.

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda as modified.     Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board Minutes
	5.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the minutes for May 26, 12011.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.        

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to accept the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum
	7.   Open Forum:   None

	
	8.  Action Items:  

	2011-2012Budget 
	A. Superintendent Nava informed the board that nine administrators traveled to Santa Fe for the Budget Hearing.  PED gave accolades to Mr. Suggs for the great job he is doing with the district’s budget.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the 2011-2012 Budget.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	Parents Reaching Out Memorandum of Understanding
	B. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Memorandum of Agreement with Parents Reaching Out at Gadsden Middle School.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Transportation Contract for the 2011-2012 School Year
	C. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Transportation Contract for the 2011-2012 School Year.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	Regular School Board Meeting Schedule for 2011-2012
	D. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Regular School Board Meeting Schedule for 2011-2012.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	State Bilingual and Title III Application, 2011-2012
	E. Mrs. Yturralde explained to the board that the Title III application was revised with a 5% decrease.   Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve State Bilingual and Title III Application for 2011-2012.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously. 

	Demolition of Vocational Building at Gadsden High School
	F. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the demolition of the Vocational Building at Gadsden High School.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Anthony Charter Lease Agreement for 2011-2012
	G. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Anthony Charter School Lease Agreement for 2011-2012.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	  
	9.  Discussion Items:

	Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended April 30, 2011 
	A. Superintendent Nava said that the district will return to quarterly reporting to the PED, but will continue to present a monthly report to the Board.  Mr. Suggs, CFO, presented to the board the monthly budget report for the month of April, 2011.  

	Collective Bargaining Agreement
	B. Barbara Browder, Associate Superintendent for Human Resources, Dolores Nañez, GFT President, and Eleanor Chavez, NM AFT Field Representative were present for the presentation of the Collective Bargaining Agreement for discussion.  Ms. Browder informed the board on the meetings held to discuss the agreement.   The changes in the agreement were documented in red and additions in green.  Ms. Nañez said that the membership had ratified the agreement on May 14th.  Superintendent Nava thanked everyone who worked on behalf of the district and the union for their hard work on    coming to a consensus.  The agreement will be presented for action at the next board meeting.  

	SCORE Program by New Mexico Gas Company
	C. Mr. Ralph Gallegos provided information to the Board on the SCORE Program with the NM Gas Company.  SCORE is a voluntary program that offers objective, third-party consulting or best practices in the area of gas usage and energy efficiency.  The SCORE Program is designed to help participants identify energy efficiency opportunities in existing and newly planned facilities and to provide monetary incentives to implement these projects.  Mr. Gallegos said that the district has a SCORE program with El Paso Electric Co.

	Utility Easement at Chaparral High School
	D. Mr. Ralph Gallegos provided information to the Board on the utility easement needed at Chaparral High School so that the utility companies can add utilities for CHS Pre-K and DACC.  This easement will be turned over to Doña Ana County. 

	Utility Easement at Chaparral High School for Bus Lane 
	E. Mr. Ralph Gallegos provided information on the need for a utility easement needed at Chaparral High School for the bus lane for the Chaparral Pre-K and DACC.  This easement would remain district property.  

	STHS Arroyo Issue
	F. Mr. Ralph Gallegos provided the Board information on the STHS Arroyo issue.  Issues with the arroyo have been ongoing since November 2008.  A temporary solution is being proposed by Dona Ana Camino Real Regional Utility Authority. DACRRUA would like to go in and work on straightening out the channel and building a berg on the north side of the arroyo using dirt and debris from the south side of the arroyo.  An agreement would allow DACRRUA to work on GISD property.

	Athletic Fund Raising – Revenue and Expenditure Guidelines
	G. Athletic Director Bump Elliott provided the board information on athletic fund raising, revenue and expenditure guidelines under Title IX Gender Equity Act.   Mr. Elliott, the Gender Equity Compliance Task Force and the NMAA are working on a Gender Equity Handbook with guidelines for coaches, athletes, and boosters clubs which will be a supplement to the Athletic Handbook.  Mr. Elliott highlighted some of the main issues in the handbook.  He explained that the Gender Equity Act does not mean equal but equivalent to.  There are only three parent booster organizations in the district.  Fundraising is also done through the individual coaches and parents but not as an organized booster club.  

	Closed Session
	10.  Ms. Saenz made the motion to go into closed session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions and the Superintendent’s summative evaluation and real property pursuant to 10-15-1 H-8, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss purchase of land.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:58 p.m.   

	Reconvene 
	12.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:42 p.m.   

	Adjourn
	13.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:43 p.m.                      
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